AGENDA
COUNCIL MEETING
MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF PINCHER CREEK
February 28, 2017
1:00 pm

ADOPTION OF AGENDA

DELEGATIONS

(1) Draft Castle Management Plan
- Email from James Tweedie, dated February 21, 2017
(2) Beaver Mines Water and Wastewater Project
- Letter from Cornell Van Ryk, received February 22, 2017

MINUTES

(1) Council Meeting Minutes
- Minutes of February 14, 2017

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

(1) Charitable Receipts
- Report from Director of Finance, dated February 21, 2017

CHIEF ADMINISTRATOR OFFICER’S (CAO) REPORTS

(1) Operations

a) Farm Safety Centre Request for Funding
- Report from Director of Operations, dated February 23, 2017
b) Operations Report
- Report from Director of Operations, dated February 23, 2017
- Public Works Call Log

(2) Planning and Development
Nil
(3) Finance and Administration

a) Borrowing Bylaw 1271-17 Operating Line of Credit
- Report from Director of Finance, dated February 16, 2017

4) Municipal

a) Genesis Reciprocal Insurance Exchange Annual General Meeting Proxy
- Email from AAMDC, dated February 21, 2017

b) Chief Administrative Officer’s Report
- Report from Chief Administrative Officer, dated February 23, 2017
- Administration Call Log

CORRESPONDENCE

1) For Action

a) Memorial Plague
- Letter from Lundbreck Citizens Council, dated February 21, 2017




(2) For Information

a) 16™ Annual Minister’s Awards for Municipalities Excellence
- Letter from Municipal Affairs, received February 16, 2017
b) Sewage Lagoon Concerns
- Letter from Cornell Van Ryk, received February 22, 2017
c) Pincher Creek Community Emergency Management Agency — Closure of Bank Account
- Letter from Town of Pincher Creek, dated February 13, 2017
d) Thank You Card and Letters
- Card and Letters from Oldman Watershed Council, received February 17, 2017
e) Thank You Letter
- Letter from Beaver Mines Community Association, dated February 20, 2017

COMMITTEE REPORTS / DIVISIONAL CONCERNS
Councillor Quentin Stevick — Division 1
Pincher Creek Foundation
- Proposed Resolution
- Town of Pincher Creek — Housing Committee Initiative

Councillor Fred Schoening — Division 2

Councillor Garry Marchuk — Division 3

Reeve Brian Hammond - Division 4

Councillor Terry Yagos — Division 5

IN-CAMERA

(1) Land
(2) Land

NEW BUSINESS

ADJOURNMENT
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Subject: FW: here it is!!

From: James Tweedie [mailto:whaleback.2012 @gmail.com]
Sent: Tuesday, February 21, 2017 9:46 PM

To: Tara Cryderman <AdminExecAsst@mdpinchercreek.ab.ca>
Subject: Re: here it is!!

My delegation to your next Council mtg is to set the record straight regarding the Government's commitment to
"enhance the protection of the Castle" as set out under the SSRP, which was a Syr consultation process in which
the Council was fully engaged, and particularly so as it attempted to address the problems identified in the East
Slopes Joint Task Force Report which the Council endorsed with other MDs in 2010. Individual councillors
have claimed to me that the MD has not been consulted; I would suggest the record rebuts that.

[ am particularly upset that the MD council has chosen to put forward a single local opinion on the newly
designated Parks, as per your Draft resolution, without any attempt to solicit opinions from their ratepayers in
any formal way. All Councillors know that there is no single opinion on this matter and therefore Council
should refrain from making such a resolution in the absence of such conversations.

[ can provide a text doc before the mtg if you want that lays out the inadequacy of the current legislative
framework under Alberta Public Lands Act, Alberta Forestry Act, the Tratfic Safety Act and the Occupiers
Liability Act to address the very real concerns identified in the Task Force Report for our neighbouring Public
Lands. And in that context, the designation of the Castle Parks was and is a "no brainer".

Please let me know if you need an advance copy of my talking points.

Cheers, James

cheers, James
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rara Cmderman . o
~ From: James Tweedie <whaleback.2012@gmail.com> '

Sent: Sunday, February 26, 2017 12:08 PM

To: Wendy Kay; Tara Cryderman

Subject: Document as background for Castle Parks presentation

Attachments: CastleWildlandandProvincialParksBackgrounder)T.pdf

Please find a pdf file of the document that I will speak to on Tuesday.

In opening I will be asking Council to reconsider their hasty and arbitrary "rejection” of the Draft Management
Plan for the Castle Parks.

In my conclusion, I will be asking Council to consider the following alternative and more balanced motion:

"Recognizing the lack of consensus within the MD of Pincher Creek with respect to the many
aspects of the Draft Management Plan for the new Castle Provincial and Wildland Parks, and
recognizing that all Albertans have an equal opportunity to express their opinions in the
Government's current consultation process, the MD of PC welcomes the finalization of the
Management Plan and looks forward to working closely with the provincial government on the
Castle Region Tourism Strategy as it moves forward."

Thank you, JT






if the goals for watershed protection were to be met. The Plan when
completed had no legal status and was essentially a recommendation for
voluntary compliance, since there were (and are) no provisions under either the
Fo stry Act or the Public Lands Act for managing or regulating recreational
activities (let alone motorized activities). At its introduction the Government made
a commitment to review it in 5 years and to provide financial support through the
regional Forestry department in Blairmore. Neither of those comr.._tments were
upheld.

1993 Natural Resources Conservation Board Decision regarding the
Vacation Alberta Westcastle Ski Hill application.

In its Decision Report on the Vacation Alberta Proposal (Decision Report
Application #9201 - Vacation Alberta Corporation), the NRCB concluded, “the
cumulative effects of development and disturbance have led to a deterioration in
the state of the regional ecosystem, both in quantitative and qualitative terms.”
and recommended that a Waterton-Castle Wildland Recreation Area {with
National Park-like protection) be designated “whether or not the proposed
development goes ahead”. (NRCB, 1993, p 12-13).

1998 “Special Places 2000” Program

In 1998, the Castle was nominated for Parks protection but it was left to the Local
Special Places Committee to make a designation. Rather than recommending
that it be protected under Alberta’s Protected Areas as a Provincial Park,.
Wildland or Wilderness Area, the government created the “Castle Special
Management Area” leaving it under the jurisdictions of the Alberta Forestry Act
and the Public Lands Act. Some additional but extremely limited regulatory tools
were made possible by designating it as a “Forest Land-Use Zone”. That
designation provided no mandate for specific management to achieve the -
conservation goals set out in the existing Castle Sub-Regional Iniegrated
Resource Plan (Castle IRP was a Policy document, not legislation), with no
mandate to address the planning or management of recreational activities, other
than to provide some enforcement tools with respect to the Castle Access
Management Plan. There was no review or rigorous assessment of the
effectiveness of the CAMP itself.

2000 Alberta Energy and Utilities Board Decision Report

“.the s oftt  Crownoftt Continent Ecosystem is at risk of furtf
deterioration if the level of use continues to increase. It may be at risk even if the
present level of use continues... For almost two decades the ~'JB has been
directly im  ved in adjudicating conflicts in the Castle Crown reg 1 between the
proponents of new energy developments and members of the public that believe
the ecological values of the region are at risk... The evidence provided at this
hearing suggests that at least some of the predicted environmental effects may
now be occurring, although clearly not only because of oil and gas development.”






2008 Draft Grizzly Bear Recovery Strategy

The ™ -aft Grizzly Bear Conservation Areas Map identified the whole of the
Castle Special Place as “Core Grizzly Bear Conservation Area”. Linear
disturbances in the Castle Special Place presently far exceed the threshold
for the long-term viability of grizzly bears.

2009 Castle Special Place Citizen’s Initiative

This Initiative provided the Minister with a conceptual proposal for designating the
Castle Special Place as a set of legislated protected areas, and carried
endorsements and broad support of the proposal from the participating
communities. The report “Castle Special Place, Conceptual Proposal for
Legislated Protected Areas” recommended that the great majority of the Castle
to be made a Wildland Park with the rest as Ecological Reserves, Provincial
Parks and Provincial Recreation Areas.

2007— 2014 Alberta Land-Use Framework and Regional Land-Use Planning
consultations leading to the South Saskatchewan Regional Plan

2015 Castle Provincial and Wildland Parks announced



B2

LETTER 2

Wendy Kay & M.D. Council

While reviewing the details of the Beaver Mines water project, | have come to the opinion that some of
the options have been dismissed out of hand. As a taxpayer, | expect that every effort is made to deliver
the project objectives at the lowest possible cost regardless of which level of government is funding the
project.

When | asked the question as to why the taxpayer was expected to fund sewer service to Beaver Mines
in addition to potable water, | was told it was due to regulation. Potable water could not be supplied
without an approved wastewater system.

My wife was quick to point out that this model (supplied water and privately owned and maintained
septic systems) is EXACTLY what is being done in the Town of Pincher Creek sub-division immediately
east of their water treatment plant. A phone call to a resident confirmed this situation.

I have searched the regulations and found reference to approvals required for such a project but none
that prohibit it outright. | am not expert in all the rules and regulations impacting this project nor have |
been privy to all the discussion, but feel that the option of supplying water only needs to be re-
addressed to ENSURE it cannot or should not be done before it is eliminated as an option. Leo Reedyk
has committed to following up on this. | ask for Council’s support in this follow-up and also that | be
kept informed until this is brought to closure.

I have kept all notes relative to my review of this project and would be happy to assist in the
development of a communication package if this option is adopted.

Cornell Van Ryk
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Minutes

Regular Council Meeting
Municipal District of Pincher Creek
February 14, 2017

~— Y

b) Appointment of Alternate to Emergency Services Commiss® ommittee

Councillor Terry Yagos 17/057

Moved that Councillor Fred Schoening be appointed as an Alternate for the Emergency
Services Commission Committee, the meeting scheduled for February 23, 2017.

Carried

CORRESPONDENCE

1. Action

a) Let’s Save Our Heritage Infrastructure — Bill C-323

Councillor Quentin Stevick 17/058

Moved that the letter from Member of Parliament for York-Simcoe, received January 18, 2017,
regarding Bill C-323, be received;

And that a letter be forwarded to MP John Barlow, requesting that Bill C-23 be supported.
Carried

b) Rural Postal Banks

Councillor Quentin Stevick 17/059

Moved that the letter from Canadian Postmasters and Assistants Association, dated January 23, 2017,
regarding rural postal banks, be received as information.

Carried

c) Solar Friendly Municipalities

Councillor Fred Schoening 17/060

Moved that the email from Municipal Climate Change Action Centre, dated January 30, 2017,
regarding Solar Friendly Municipalities, be received;

And that a staff member be encouraged to attend,;
And that any Councillor wishing to attend the February 22, 2017, workshop, to be held in
Lethbridge, be authorized to do so.

Carried

d) Proposed Wind/Solar Workshop

Councillor Garry Marchuk 17/061

Moved that the email from Farmers’ Advocate Office, dated January 25, 2017, regarding the
proposed wind/solar workshop, be received as information.

Carried















TO:

D1
MD OF PINCHER CREEK

February 21, 2017

Wendy Kay, CAO

FROM: Janene Felker, Director of Finance

SUBJECT: Charitable Receipts — Additional Information

1. Origin

I was asked by Council to provide additional information regarding applying for Charitable Status.

2. Background/Comment

The Canada Revenue Agency (CRA) offers a user friendly guide on how to apply for Charitable Status on
their website. The process requires one 5-8 page application to be filled out (including purpose of
organization, budget, and list of directors). Some additional documents are required to be attached, such
as bylaws and certification of incorporation. As long as the organization is previously registered as a not-
for-profit with the CRA, all of these documents should already be in place and the application form
should not take more than a few hours to complete. Once submitted, the CRA indicates a processing
period for 4-8 weeks.

In addition, I have been informed by the Patton Park Society that they completed the Charitable Status
application form over the weekend and will be submitting it to the CRA in the next week.

3. Recommendations

Presented to Counctl reoruary 28, 2017

Option 1

That the reports from the Director of Finance, dated February 10, 2017 and February 21, 2017, regarding
the Charitable Receipts be received;

And that, Council direct administration to purchase the appropriate receipt template from the software
providers at a cost of $800;

And that, the MD start accepting cash donations for all community associations.
Option 2

That the reports from the Director of Finance, dated February 10, 2017 and February 21, 2017, regarding
the Charitable Receipts be received;

And that, Council encourage local organizations and societies to apply for charity status with the Canada
Revenue Agency in order to issue taxable donation receipts.
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Respectl‘ 11 [ I PR VPR |
Janene ]
Reviewed By: Wendy Kay, CAO : Date:

rresentea to Louncil reoruary 28, 2017
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MD OF PINCHER CREEK

FEBRUARY 23, 20..

TO: Wendy Kay, CAO
FROM: Leo Reedyk, Director of Operations

SUBJECT:  Farm Safety Center Request for Funding

1. Origin:

The . urm Safety Center provides safety information to students in rural schools.
Annually, they request funding from rural municipalities to fund their program.

2. Background:

Their January 12, 2017 letter was received and forwarded to the Agricultural Service
Board. The Board passed the following resolution:

“Moved that a letter be sent to the Farm Safety Center requesting a synopsis of
their program pertaining and relevant to the Pincher Creek area, prior to sending

to Council for their consideration in supporting the program financially.”

A list of questions were forwarded to the Farm safety center for clarification. Their
response and a copy of the original letter are attached.

3. Comment:

Does Council wish to fund the Alberta Farm Safety program in 2017?

Respectfullvy Submitted,

Le«

”

Attachments

Reviewed by: Wendy Kay, Chief Administrative Officer . Date:

0000000000 RS
Presented to Council February 28, 2017 Page 1
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FARM SAFETY WAN T3 10T

K< CENTRE M.D. OF PINCHER CREEKX
265 East 400 South — Box 291 — Raymond — Alberta — TOK 250 - Tel: 403 752-4585 — Fax: 403 752-3643
Email: safetyctr@abfarmsafety.com Website: abfarmsafety.com

January 12, 2017

Shane Poulsen - Agricultural Fieldman
MD of Pincher Creek

Box 279

Pincher Creek, Alberta TOK 1WO0

As the enclosed contribution history indicates municipal districts and counties across the province have, over the past
number of years become important partners, helping fund Safety Smarts delivery to rural children within their
boundaries.

In 2016 a total of 269 students in 14 school classrooms within the MD of Pincher Creek received Safety Smarts
presentations. While budget realities make it impossible to support all requests, we are hopeful that the MD of
Pincher Creek might again have funds available to support program delivery in 2017.

Our full 2017 request, based on 2016 delivery to 269 children @ $3.50/student, is $941.50
(See enclosed 2016 delivery details)

Each contribution, of any amount, is greatly appreciated and we acknowledge the contributions received from the
MD of Pincher Creek over the past 10 years. All annual contributions, since 2009 are recognized under "Supporters'
on our website - abfarmsafety.com

The mandate of our not-for-profit organization is to reduce injuries and fatalities in rural Alberta. Often youth,
especially younger children, are not fully aware of the many potential hazards presented by rural living. Increasing
their awareness and ability to make informed personal safety decisions is extremely important.

The power of this program comes from consistent, reinforced, face to face sharing. Hundreds of rural schools allow
time for this program each year because they hear of the close calls and near misses and recognize the importance of
their students receiving consistent best practice safety messaging.

Investing in our children now is a wise investment in the future. Influencing their personal attitudes and actions as
they grow and mature will pay significant dividends as they move forward and become our decision makers of
tomorrow.

Thank your ASB for considering our 2017 request. Their commitment to a strengthened and safe rural Alberta is
appreciated.

Sincerely,

Y

Laura Nelson
Executive Director
Farm Safety Centre












Leo Reedvk
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F Lindsey Davidson

Sent: February 21, 2017 3:36 PM

To: Leo Reedyk

Subject: FW: Farm Safety Program 2017 - Pincher Creek

Attachments: Pincher Creek Multi Year 2011-2016.xIsx

Here is some additional information on the Farm Safety Centre Program

Lindsey

From: Laura Nelson [mailto:safetyctr@abfarmsafety.com]
Sent: Tuesday, February 21, 2017 3:32 PM

To: Lindsey Davidson <AESEnvTech@mdpinchercreek.ab.ca>
Subject: RE: Farm Safety Program 2017 - Pincher Creek

Lindsey:
Questions are always welcome.

Question: Specifically they are looking for information regarding what schools in our municipality will be visited in 2017?
Response: Individual schools across the province are contacted each year and invited to participate in farm safety
extension efforts by registering their students for our presentations. (642 are on our current contact list) Whether each
school administration and/or teachers have an interest in or time for farm safety is their choice. We do not know
beforehand which schools, year to year will book and receive presentations.

Question: How are the target schools chosen?

Response: Our 7 farm safety presentations are offered and delivered to rural students in public, separate and colony
schools across the province. {67,150 last year) Generally schools in larger centres, with a population of more than
10,000 are not included in our contact list.

Question: Does the program visit the same schools each year or is there a rotation/selection process in place?
Response: Our presentations are offered each and every school year, to each and every schoo! we have identified as
rural. Depending on the year, we may expand or contract our delivery efforts based on funds available. The generosity
of many has meant that for most of the last 19 years, we have been able to deliver to all schools and students who have
had in interest in farm safety. In 2016, 202 separate entities made cash contributions to support delivery of farm safety
messages to children in rural Alberta through our Safety Smarts program.

Question: Does the delivered content follow a pre-determined curricull  or are the content topics different year to
year?

Response: 7 distinct age appropriate presentations have been developed. Kindergarten, grade 1, grade 2, grade 3,
grade 4, grade 5 and grade 6 each have their own distinct presentation which focuses on risks, which for some children
are quite specific to their age. For example, the Alberta Centre for Injury Contro! and Research at the U of A released a
20 year Alberta farm injury report which found that most fatal rural drownings involved children aged 9. With this in
mind a new grade 2 presentation was developed which focuses on rural drowning hazards.

We visit 2000+ classrooms each year and every regular classroom teacher is invited to provide input and ideas. Some of
our adaptations and changes over the years have been a result of their suggestions. (approx. 1800 professionals
provide input each school year)



Attaching our MD of Pincher Creek delivery records for the past 6 years. Happy to provide additional information upon
request.

Laura Nelson
Executive Director
Farm Safety Centre

403 752-4585 - office
403 360-3991 - cell

From: Lindsey Davidson [mailto:AESEnvTech@mdpinchercreek.ab.ca]
Sent: February 21, 2017 9:10 AM

To: safetyctr@abfarmsafety.com

Subject: Farm Safety Program 2017 - Pincher Creek

Good Morning, Laura

In response to your letter requesting support from the Municipal District of Pincher Creek, our Agricultural Service
Board has requested some additional information be brought forward to aid in their decision making.

Specifically they are looking for information regarding what schools in our municipality will be visited in 2017. How are
the target schools chosen? Does the program visit the same schools each year or is there a rotation/selection process in
place? Does the delivered content follow a pre-determined curriculum or are the content topics different year to year?

Thank you for addressing these questions.

Warm regards,

lindsgy Pavidson, Béc

environmental Sgrviegs Technician
M.D. of Pincher Creek

Box 279

Pincher Creek, AB

TOK 1WO0

403-627-3130
Idavidson@mdpinchercreek.ab.ca
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Niwantor of naratinng Report February 23, 2017

Operations Activity Includes:

February 14, Council meetings;

February 15, Health and Safety meeting;

February 17, Successful Meetings Webinar;

February 22, Beaver Mines Water & Wastewater Project start up meetings.

Agricultural and Environmental Services Activity Includes:

February 13, AES Departmental Meeting;

February 17, Live Webinar Successful Meetings;
February 21, 22, ASB Agenda Package;

February 24, MULTISAR Meeting with the DU Ranch.

Public Works Activity Includes:

e February 21, Assistant Public Works Superintendent hired;
e Plow snow;

e Open drainage channels and clean debris;

e Hauling gravel to fix washouts;

e Steaming culverts as required;

e Repair signs and guardrail.

Upcoming:

e February 27- March 1, Municipal Management and Leadership training;
e March 2, Agricultural Service Board meeting;
e March 8, Health and Safety meeting.

Project Update:

e 2013 Disaster Recovery Projects
o Satoris Road — Awaiting AEP approval for road realignment.

e Community Resilience Prc  am
F onal V¥ er System Intake Relocation — Pipeline to the ec = of the reservoir
is complete. Awaiting ..cgulatory approval for the intake tender pror s.

e Capital Projects
o Bridge File 468 and 75737 Projects awarded;
o Beaver Mines Water Supply, detailed design and pipeline routing ongoing;
o Beaver Mines Water Distribution and Waste Water Collection, start up meeting
February 22.
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Call Logs - attached.
Recommendation:

That the Operations report for the period February 9, 2017 to February 23, 2017 be received as
information.

Prepared by: Leo Reed: Date: February 23, 2017

Reviewed by: Wendy K Date:

Submitted to: Council Date: February 28, 2017
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4. That nothing herein contained shall waive, prejudicially affect or exclude any right,
power, benefit or security by statute, common law or otherwise given to or implied in
favour of the said bank.

This Bylaw comes into force and effect upon final passing thereof.

READ afirsttimethis ~ dayof [ 2017.

READ a second time this day of , 2017.

READ a third time and finally passed this __day of _,2017.
Reeve

Chiet Administrative Officer
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From: Wendy Kay

Sent: Tuesday, February 21, 2017 2:09 PM

To: Tara Cryderman

Subject: FW: Genesis Annual General Meeting Notice

Attachments: Genesis Reciprocal Insurance Exchange AGM Proxy.pdf; Genesis 2017 AGM Official

Meeting Notice Letter .pdf

Importance: High

Council Agenda — under my reports.

From: Karen Ankerstein [mailto:Karen@aamdc.com)
Sent: February 21, 2017 11:24 AM

To: Karen Ankerstein <Karen@aamdc.com>

Subject: FW: Genesis Annual General Meeting Notice
Importance: High

N Genesis

RE: Genesis Annual General Meeting

Genesis Reciprocal Insurance Exchange will be holding its Annual General Meeting March 20, 2017 at
4:00pm, in Edmonton. The AGM will take place at the Shaw conference centre and will be run in conjunction
with the AAMDC spring convention.

Please find the proxy document attached. The proxy allows for a member to choose an individual other than an
elected or administrative official to vote on their behalf. An option exists to defer the proxy vote to Genesis’s
Principal Attorney. The Agenda, 2016 Audited Financials and 2016 Actuarial Report will be sent out before the
end of February.

For any questions regard this meeting please contact Karen Ankerstein at karen@amdc.com, or at 780-955-
8409.

Thanks,

Duane Gladden
Genesis Principal Attorney

Karen Ankerstein

JIAL Administration Support

AAMDC - Alberta Association of Municipal Districts and Counties
2510 Sparrow Drive, Nisku, AB T9E 8N5

P: 780.955.8409

Karen@aamdc.com | http://aamdc.com
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Adininistration Calt 1.og

visinn

Location

Concern / Request

Assigned To

.ction Taken

Re

t Date

Completion Date

Beaver Mines Looking for data on traffic volumes on Highway 774 from Leo/Roland ooking into getting data from the traffic cart September 13, 2016
Alberta Transportation or the traffic cart. .

NW 13-05-01-W5 Inquiring regarding permits for outdoor storage. Roland |ln discussions. Lettcr being sent to property owner._[Nove  :r 17,2016
1
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Box 208
Lundbreck, AB.
TOK 1HO

February 21, 2017

M.D. of Pincher Creek No. 9
Box 279
Pincher Creek, AB. TOK 1WO0

Dear Reeve, M.D. Councillors and Wendy Kay:

The Lundbreck Citizens Council has discussed purchasing a plagque in memory of Derek Snider.
As you know, Derek and his family were very instrumental in getting the skateboard park in
Lundbreck built many years ago and the Citizens Council felt it would be a nice tribute to
Derek’s family, from the community, to remember him by. We have contacted his family and
they are fine with this.

I am writing this letter to ask for Council’s permission to attach an 8”x10” exterior rated,
lamicoid plague, onto the skateboard park fence. It will most likely be screwed onto a piece of
plywood for example and then bolted, or clamped to the fence to withstand the wind.

As well, we are asking permission to attach a 30”"x72” vinyl banner to the skateboard park
fence. This banner will be made up to include the phone numbers for the Kid’s Help line,
Bullying, Addictions and Mental Health should kids need to talk, or need help.

If you wish, we can send a picture of the finished products to you.

Thank you in advance for your attention to this matter.

Yours truly,

Robyn Dowson
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From: Gordon Petersen <gordon@diomedea.com>
Sent: February 23, 2017 1:34 PM
To: Garry Marchuk
Cc: Wendy Kay; MDInfo; CCWC Office; James Tweedie; Andrea Hlady; Connie Simmons
Subject: . MD Council Motion

Garry,
I understand that MD Council will be considering the following motion at the next council meeting:

Moved that a letter be forwarded to the Alberta Government, expressing the MD’s concerns regarding
the Draft Castle Management Plan, including the lack of notice regarding the announcement, the
removal of all Off Highway Vehicles from the area, and the potential negative economic impact to the
surrounding areas.

I request that you drop this motion. There are plenty of folks in the MD and in your district that are
strongly in favour of the new Parks, are pleased that OHVs are being phased-out, and are excited about the new
economic opportunities the Parks will provide.

In any event, the train has left the station. The Parks have been proclaimed by Order in Council, and the
Premier has made it clear that the government is standing firm on its decision to phase-out OHV use. I fail to
see how poking the MD's finger in the government’s eye will advance the MD’s interests.

Sincerely,

Gordon Petersen
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From: Connie Simmons <connaught.simmons@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, February 27, 2017 1:01 AM

To: MDinfo

Subject: Letter to MD of Pincher Creek Council - Castle Parks

Attachments: Letter to MD of PC Council - Feb 26, 2017 -C. Simmons.pdf

Hello MD of Pincher Creek,

Please ensure that the MD of Pincher Creek Council has this letter in their hands for their meeting Monday,
February 27th on the Castle Parks.

Thank you,
Connie Simmons
Gladstone Valley resident



C. Simmons,

Box 336,

Pincher Creek, AB

TOK 1WO0
February 26, 2017

Dear Mayor and Councillors - Municipal District of Pincher Creek,
It has come to my attention that a motion is before the MD of Pincher Creek Council that states:

Moved that a letter be forwarded to the Alberta Government, expressing the MD’s concerns
regarding the Draft Castle Management Plan, including the lack of notice regarding the
announcement, the removal of all Off Highway Vehicles from the area; and the potential
negative economic impact to the surrounding areas.

| am against the approval of this motion and request the MD of Pincher Creek provide a much more
informed response to the Government of Alberta regarding the Draft Castle Management Plan. As it
stands, this motion clearly indicates that there has not been a thorough discussion or understanding

within Council of the following:

e the spirit and intent of the Castle Parks as a legacy of conservation and nature-based public use
into the future

e The extensive scientific research that clearly underscores the need to protect source water and
critical biodiversity values in the Castle Parks

e the greater majority of Albertans who do not endorse the use of OHVs in parks and protected
areas or who use OHVs for recreation

e the research from reputable sources (including the IUCN) that clearly states that motorized use
negatively affects the recreation experience, and/or actively displaces non-motorized
recreation users. These recreation uses are not compatible.

e The significantly greater economic benefit to local communities from non-motorized recreation
and tourism

e the magnitude of damage and great need for restoration of headwaters areas impacted by
unregulated and high intensity OHV use

e the need to address species at risk habitat and security needs, includibng the federally required
critical habitat order for westslope cutthroat trout — OHV use is NOT compatible with this
mandate , S

e the intent and scope of SSRP sub-regional planning initiatives that the Government of Alberta is
currently undertaking to address sustainable land-use and appropriate recreation management
on public lands outside of the Castle Parks that will provide a wide variety of recreation
opportunities for all recreationists, including OHV users.

Now for my own personal experiences of the Castle area: | have been horrified to see the extent of the
damage created by out-of-control OHV use. | have seen a blatant disregard for precious source waters



that supportus all. | aveseen lous disregard of wildlife and fish habitat in an area that is
internationally critical for wildlife conser  ion —the Crown of the Continent. My own recreation
experiences have been negatively by the presence of OHVs — winter and summer. | have actively
avoided going to the Castle because | do not feel safe with the proliferation of alcohol-fueled, lawless
behaviour by many OHV riders. | have heard directly from Parks personnel and RCMP that they do not
go into areas of the Castle and other places along the East Slopes after 3 pm on long holiday weekends—
it is just too dangerous. If you want to talk about impacts on users, you should start to talk to all those
who are displaced, dismayed and angered by the rampant abuse of OHVs in the Castle and on public
lan ongt zast Slopes.

The MD of Pincher Creek Council is risking being out of touch with the full scope of public opinion on the
Castle Parks. | request that the MD of Pincher Creek Council not approve this motion and take steps to -
become much more informed as to the above points before proceeding with any further comment to
the Government of Alberta on the Draft Castle Management Plan.

Sincerely,

[/\ y\ﬁf*c/wn..nv { 5’(&

Connie Simmons,
Gladstone Valley  ident



Wendy Kav
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From: David MciIntyre <ravensview@toughcountry.net>

Sent: February 24, 2017 10:46 AM

To: Wendy Kay

Cc: Greg Brkich; Lorrie O'Brien

Subject: The Castle decision and OHV use on public lands

Attn: Wendy Kay (CAO for the MD of Pincher Creek),

(Please note copies to the CAOs of the MD of Ranchland, and the community of Crowsnest Pass.)
Dear Wendy,

Top of fthe day.

I ask that-you relay this message to the MD of Pincher Creek council.

Change is typically met with resistance. Therefore it’s not surprising that individuals perceiving the greatest
sense of loss amid the recent Castle Parks decision are the first to stand up and express angst, or outrage. The
same thing happened, as I’m sure you’ll recall, when Alberta, for the health and benefit of society as a whole,
banned smoking in restaurants. We initially heard little more than the strident voices of anger and outrage.
What do we hear on this topic today?

Back to the Castle Parks decision. It’s important to look at the full picture.

What’s gained by the creation of parks in the Castle? Contemplating this, I’'m reminded of how the Jackson
Hole, Wyoming Chamber of Commerce—the business core of one of the wealthiest counties (Teton) in the
USA—made two trips southwestern AB in an effort to articulate and “sell” its belief that this area, like Teton
County, could, because of its remarkable scenery and recreational offerings, generate similar revenue. At the
core of this multi-billion-dollar vision was this prerequisite: the ability to retain and preserve world-class vistas
and world-class ecological integrity.

What did we in southern Alberta do with this vision? It seems we filed it under “future alternatives.”

The recent Castle Parks decision puts it back on the table. What does this mean to the 4.2 million people of
Alberta? What does it mean to the residents of southwestern Alberta? What does the MD of Pincher Creek
populace want and support?

Perhaps the best and most revealing answer to t1  last question lies in the Community Values Assessment for
the M.D. of Pincher Creek No. 9. The 60-page document, prepared in 2012, utilized random-sample surveys of
M.D of Pincher Creek residents to gauge their values.

I’ve pulled the following from the document’s “summary highlights” section:

What do MD of Pincher Creek residents value?

e Five of the 15 highest rated value statements pertain to environmental conservation (protecting the
natural environment, maintaining natural wildlife and fish populations).

1
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ravensview@toughcountry.net

phone: 403-564-4289

“Hx 309
Crowsnest Pass, AB (CANADA)
TOK 0CO



----- Original Message -----

From: Connie Simmons

To: Quentin Stevick

Sent: Tuesday, February 21, 2017 1:15 PM
Subject: Draft MD motion on Castle Parks

Hello Councillor Stevick,

It has come to my attention that there is draft motion before the MD PC Council regarding the
MD's input to the Alberta Government on the Draft Castle Management Plan.

Draft motion:

Moved that a letter be forwarded to the Alberta Government, expressing the MD’s concerns
regarding the Draft Castle Management Plan, including the lack of notice regarding the
announcement, the removal of all Off Highway Vehicles from the area, and the potential
negative economic impact to the surrounding areas.

[ request clarification on the concerns regarding the removal of OHVs from the Castle parks.

I also request clarification on what the 'potential negative economic impact to the surrounding
areas' actually means.

Thank you Councillor Stevick for your consideration of these requests.
Connie Simmons

MD Pincher Creek citizen
Gladstone Valley
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Ree ian Hamn d

Submi  on fi inicipal ~ ellence Network v site at
Vot oic The “ymis ndeadlineis
March 31, 2017.

| encourage you to share your success stories, and | look forward to celebrating these successes with
your communities and your neighbours.

Ifyou ‘e any questions regarding the Minister's Awards for Municipal Excellence or the Municipal
Excellence Netw em to the Municipal Excellence Team, at

780-427-2225 o1

Sincerely,

Minister of Municipal Affairs



F2b
LETTER 1

Wendy Kay & M.D. Council

I have been asked by a group of concerned neighbors to represent them and ensure that our issues are
dealt with in respect to the sewage lagoon being proposed at the confluence of Mill Creek and the
Castle River. At the current time, this group consists of 9 households but we are sure more will come on
board as word of this initiative spreads. The clear objective of this group is to do whatever it takes to
prevent a sewage lagoon being instalied at this location. The solution to the problem of a % dozen
residences getting sewage into their drinking water, is not to risk putting sewage into the drinking water
of hundreds.

On the advice of Councillor Marchuk, | have met with Leo Reedyk and an engineer from MEP to table
our concerns and issues with the project. We had a very good meeting (in my opinion) and Leo has
committed to take our input into consideration and feedback any and all changes to the project made as
a result. He also committed to further review if we have unresolved issues or more issues come to light.

This letter is for information only. At the current time | feel we are being heard and our issues will be
dealt with. All we ask of Council, at this time, is to support the resolution process we are currently
engaged in and to ensure we are informed whenever the Beaver Mines water/sewer project is discussed
at Council so that someone from our group can attend and listen to the discussion.

Cornell Van Ryk
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TOWN OF PINCHER CREEK *fl\Y

962 St. John Ave. (BOX 159), PINCHER CREEK, AB. TOK 1W0
PHONE: 403-627-3156 FAX: 403-627-4784 F2c

e-mail:reception@pinchercreek.ca - IK“V
web page: www.pinchercreek.ca
Dave Cox RFCFH‘}J}'TJD
Pincher Creek Emergency Services Commission FEB 15 5007
Box 1086 - oo
Pincher Creek, AB N.D. CF PINCHER CREEK
TOK 1W0

February 13, 2017

Dear Mr. Cox,

Please be advised that Council for The Town of Pincher Creek passed the following
resolution at the January 23, 2017 regular Council Meeting;

That Council for the Town of Pincher Creek agree to the closure of the Pincher
Creek Community Emergency Management Agency’s bank account at the CIBC
and that the remaining balance be reimbursed to each contributing jurisdiction
according to the formula used to determine the funding levels: 48.5% each for the
Town of Pincher Creek and the Municipal District of Pincher Creek No. 9 and 3%
for the Village of Cowley.

Trusting this information to be satisfactory however should you require further
clarification please contact our office at your earliest convenience.

Yours truly,

Wendy D. (atonco, @P#. 0G4

—ector ol , .nance and Human . .2sources
Town of Pincher Creek
. vlephone: (403) 627-3156

Fax: (403) 627-4784
Email: finance@pinchercreek.ca
cc:

viliaye vl vuwicy
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X 2928 - I
Pincher Creek, AB RECETVID
TOK 1WO 122047
February 20, 2017 M.D. OF PINCHER CREEK

M.D. Council Members

Municipal District of Pincher Creek
Box 279

Pincher Creek, AB

TOK 1WO

Dear Councillors:

| am writing to you on behalf of the Beaver Mines Community
Association to say thank you for the grant of $2000 for new picnic
tables for our park as well as the joint funding grant of $2000 for park
beautification. We received the cheque on February 11 and it was
deposited in our account that day. We greatly appreciate your
generosity to our community.

Sincerely,

Mary May
Secretary
Beaver Mines Community Association
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PROPOSED ™" 5OLUTION

TOWN OF PINCHER CREEK - HOUSING COMMITTEE INITIATIVE

Moved by

THAT a letter be written to the Honourable Lori Sigurdson, Minister of Seniors and Housing,
requesting written clarification, on whether or not the Municipal District of Pincher Creek No. 9,
would be obligated to participate with the Town of Pincher Creek, with their proposed low
income housing project, under the terms of the current Pincher Creek Foundation Agreement.
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